
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

Inter-Office Communication

DATE:

January 30, 2013
TO:
Chairwoman Marina Dimitrijevic

Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

FROM:

Julie Esch, Director of Operations, DAS
SUBJECT:
Requesting Authorization to Retain the Law Firm of Reinhart Boerner Van Deuren S.C. for Legal Services Related to the Downtown Transit Center
Background

In April 2012, the Division of Economic Development issued a Request for Information (RFI) to gauge the prospective interest in purchasing and redeveloping the Downtown Transit Center property.  Barrett Visionary Development responded to the RFI expressing interest in acquiring the Downtown Transit Center, proposing a $120 million, 44-story tower comprising high-end apartments, retail, parking and a hotel.  Based on the responses to the RFI, the Director of Economic Development recommended that negotiations with Barrett Visionary Development commence for a development contract for the Transit Center site.

In May 2012, the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors declared the Downtown Transit Center property surplus, to be offered for sale for redevelopment.  The Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors subsequently authorized the Director of Economic Development to negotiate with Barrett Visionary Development (File No. 12-633) on the terms and conditions of purchasing the Downtown Transit Center property and developing the property as The Couture.

As part of the due diligence process, the State of Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources reviewed the public trust doctrine and has concluded that none of the property is subject to it.  However, some individuals and groups have indicated that they do not agree with the DNR conclusion.

Due to the specialized knowledge and expertise of attorneys with the law firm of Reinhart Boerner Van Deuren S.C., the Office of Corporation Counsel previously entered into a contract for legal services with Reinhart Boerner Van Deuren S.C. for an amount not to exceed $40,000.00, to provide advice concerning the public trust doctrine and its applicability to the subject property, with discounted hourly rates not to exceed $335 per hour for shareholders, but those sums have been expended.

In order to act as expeditiously as possible to fulfill the policies of prior adopted resolutions and to develop the subject property consistent with the public trust doctrine, it is necessary to obtain legal certainty concerning Milwaukee County’s legal right to develop the property as intended.

Recommendation

It is recommended that the Office of Corporation Counsel be authorized to retain Reinhart Boerner Van Deuren, S.C. to obtain legal certainty as it pertains to Milwaukee County’s legal right to develop the property for an additional amount of $100,000, and a total contract amount not to exceed $140,000, with hourly rates not to exceed $335 per hour.  It is recommended that litigation be authorized as set forth in the resolution.
